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Dear Governor Nikki Haley:

Thank you for your record on gqun control issues thus far and recognizing the
extremely vast majorities of gqun owners and shooting sports including hunters

are not part of the problems facing societies today.

Please work toward national carry reciprocity and recognize the whimpering by

some to block decent honorable legislation.
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It is my deeply held conviction that a good person with a gqun can and will stop
- responsibly - a bad perscon with a gun and we have seen this many times though
media will not show this to the same degree they are infatuated with the other

viewpoint. My legal ability to carry did save me a violent robbery of my
managers assets in 15983 and it was solely the presentation that caused the

would be robber to flee.

Keep our Second Amendment laws well protected for future generations.

Sincerely,

Alex Redden

25% Twisting Rd
Lexington, SC 2%072-8702




